Newbourne Parish Council Meeting 
Minutes 05/03/2018
Absent  Kwini  Lusher 
Present   Charlotte Gammons, Lionel Scott, Michael Frost, Jim Wicks, Tony Finch, Erica Pattison and David Milbourne, Sue Pollard and Patricia O’Brien and Susan Harvey 
Meeting commenced at 7.45
1. Apologies from Kwini Lusher.
2. Declarations of disclosable pecuniary interest – None 
3. Patricia O’Brien report County councillor for Martlesham division
SCC REPORT   -   MARCH 2018

Full Council met on February 8th and agreed that an increase of 2.99% be levied so that Band D council tax for County Services becomes £1,161.90 and a 2% increase in the Adult Social Care precept, in line with govt. expectations, Band D becomes £80.64. (see table below).
Table 6: Recommended Council Tax 2018-19  
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Diversions are already in place in Felixstowe and the Trimleys.  These are diversions that Highways England have put in place whilst sections, between junctions on the A14 from the Docks to the Orwell, are resurfaced. The resurfacing will take place overnight but Felixstowe and the Trimleys are experiencing problems.  I went to a meeting on 22nd February to hear what can be done to alleviate difficulties. 
Alignments to Upper Orwell Crossing have been announced.  There are three crossings proposed.
The main crossing is proposed to connect to the existing highway at the Rapier Street roundabout on Wherstead Rd, west of the river, and at a new junction, north of Cliff Lane on Holywells Road, east of the river. The bridge crosses the river at an angle and incorporates an opening section over the navigation channel.
The second crossing, will provide a new vehicular link to the Wet Dock Island site and is proposed to be accessed from Felaw Street.
The third crossing is a refurbishment of the existing swing bridge over the lock for use by cyclists and pedestrians.
These crossings will improve journey times through and around Ipswich, however, I believe a northern by-pass, advocated for many years, is what is needed to really make a lasting difference.
The Raising the Bar programme has begun to make a difference in the attainment of Suffolk pupils. It has taken time, but the results are encouraging.
87% of Suffolk schools are now judged ‘Good’ or ‘Outstanding’ by Ofsted, an increase of 12% from 2015. 96% of Suffolk schools are now judged ‘Good’ or ‘Outstanding’ by Ofsted, an increase of 13% since 2015. Significant improvement in attainment has been made at each Key Stage.
I attended an Accountability and Performance meeting at Police HQ recently. The agenda covered issues such as:  cost pressures; performance; collaboration with other agencies.  The Police Commissioner asked wide ranging questions and received fulsome explanations from the Chief Constable.  Serious Sexual Offences were also an item on the agenda ( it is a topic for the next Police & Crime Panel meeting in March) and I asked the Commissioner how far back the police have to go to investigate historical rape cases.  At the moment,there is no time limit.  The PCC agreed that a limit has to be set otherwise the costs could be prohibitive.

Patricia O’Brien  
4.  Susan Harvey’s Report District Councillor Report
District Councilor’s Report for March 2018

I hope you had no ill effects from the snow. Something like that brings out the community spirit in people.  I know that most of the Parishes I serve have good Emergency Plans. Newbourne, Bucklesham and Hemley do not have them. The weather we have had recently highlights the need for plans.  Do we know who the most vulnerable people in our parishes are? Whose responsibility is it to make sure the sand bins are kept filled? Suffolk Coastal’s joint Emergency Planning Unit are launching a simplified plan template in the spring which they will offer support for to Parish Councils. I encourage these Councils to take advantage of this opportunity. 

I have given grant funding to Waldringfield Parish Council to purchase a Speed Indicator Device which will be shared between the parishes of Waldringfield and Newbourne.  My allocation of the Community Enabling Budget has been completely spent. Kirton is a larger village and decided it would have one of its own.

I have encouraged all the Kirton Ward parishes to consider Neighborhood Plans.  Other parishes have applied for grant funding which they have used to employ someone to work on the plans. They do have to be kept up to date but have been seen to be a useful tool in some towns and villages. 

Kirton Ward has seen a huge influx of planning applications recently, several of them are contentious. I always visit the contentious sites, listen to complainants and the applicants to get a complete picture. 
The new planning document to replace the present Core Strategy is being worked on and will be out for consultation in the next few months. I am part of this group and we are looking at all the responses from the last consultation and taking them into account. There were some 6,000 responses.

Sajid Javid Secretary of State for Housing, Communities and Local Government sent a written statement in February  SCDC and Waveney DC to becoming a single Council in May 2019. With that in mind the planning Committee, on which I sit as Interim Vice Chairman, has organised a visit  to a Waveney Council Planning Committee in March to observe the way things are done up there. Many decisions on governance will have to be made so we feel that our research is vital when having our say on the future of planning for our area.

Suffolk Coastal is increasing council tax by 3.15% which equates to £4.95 or less than10p a week a year for a band D property. 
You can sign up for the new brown waste collection on line www.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/scdcgardenwaste  by phone on 01394 383789 or by calling in at Woodbridge or Felixstowe libraries. The first payed for collections will start in May although the larger bins will not be available until October. 

5. Minutes all ok from 05/02/2018
6. Planning 
DC/18/0741/FUL New two bedroom single storey dwelling , 6 Ipswich road - support
· Lots of people would like to build another property on their land, if we allow more houses to be built it sets a president to allow others to put in planning too.
· Already permission to build on 2 of the agricultural buildings on the plot. 
· 3 support / 3 object – overall support

7. Speed Camera Confirmation that Susan Harvey has paid for the speed camera that will be shared with other parishes and Newbourne Parish council will have to pay for the posts that will be put indifferent locations in Newbourne. 
8. Play Area inspection – Went through the play area inspection that was completed no major areas of concern sand pit and play logs will be removed. Will place on agenda for next month.
9.  No clerk’s correspondence 
Next meeting 09/05/2018
………………………………………..
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